St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Meeting 3/29/2023

Regular Meeting: Meeting called to order by President Greg Olson at 7:02 PM. Vice President Tim Stave, Treasurer Jerry Martell, and Secretary Allene Eggen present for officers, along with approximately 40 members / guests.

Secretary's Report: The October 26 meeting minutes were read by Allene. Motion by Jerry Martell to accept Second by Kerry Licht. All in favor.

Treasurer's Report:

Trail Captain's Report: May need to drive around to see where any signs were hit as well as perform inventory. We will wait to access village of Hammond as we will need signs for that as well. Lynn Pabst was present and has been a key person in representing us to the village of Hammond. Lynn shared what the route would be once we get access in and out of Hammond, after which time there will be routes to village restaurants and gas stations. Hopeful to have open in June.

President Report: Greg and Donna attended the Make-A-Wish event which was a beautiful experience. We also received a thank you of appreciation for our support.

Thank you to Jerry, Steve and Tim for joining Greg as representatives of our club at the Airtek Sports event this past winter.

As far as upcoming fundraisers, we will decide at our April meeting if we feel a fund raiser is a good plan.

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, April 26 at 7 PM at The Garage Bar in Woodville. Jerry Hanson made a motion that the club provide pizza for the April meeting as this is the annual meeting. Jerry Martel second. All in favor. By a show of hands, approximately 35 people plan to attend this meeting.

County Alliance Report:

Not much done on maps yet – awaiting Hammond to join – hope to start soon to get these complete!

WI ATV/UTV Association Report:

- This weekend is the association's annual meeting Greg and Donna will be attending.
 - o WATVA.org live stream to event Friday, March 31
 - Watch our one and only Greg be the new Steve Harvey
- ATV Classes When asking to see if there would be any interest in any classes, a show of hands said there may be approximately six, possibly a few more. Anybody born after Jan 1, 1988 is required to have an operator's license.

Old Business:

• 2023 Annual Dues: \$15 / single or \$20 / Family – Need paid if you want to vote at April election.

New Business:

- Weekend Rides for next year:
 - Greg and Donna have graciously offered to invite all who are interested to their place in Hayward on Nelson Lake.
 - Planned Date: September 15-16-17, 2023
 - Park Island Resort Greg has reserved 4 rooms if anybody is interested, please let Greg know asap so room can be put in your name.
 - There is room for dry camping on Greg's property

- Club to provide brats, etc Friday evening and country style ribs on Saturday evening. Bring a dish to pass. We will discuss details in upcoming months.
- Nelson Lake Lodge and Nelson Lake Landing also have rooms available but none have been blocked off. If interested, you may also contact them to book a room if interested.
- The last couple years Tim Stave has represented our group at Syttende Mai Parade. This years parade will be on Saturday, May 13. If anybody is interested in joining Tim, please let us know at next meeting. We will provide bags of candy for the event.
- Regional Meeting will be at Flater's Resort in Holcombe on August 19 more info to follow.

Next Meeting: Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 26th at Woodville Garage Bar

Pizza at 6:30 PM followed by Meeting to begin at 7:00 PM

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn at 7:45 by Tim Stave and 2nd by Jon Eggen. All in favor.

Submitted: Allene Eggen